UPDATING GAD GUIDANCE
We have been asked to chase up GAD guidance on a number of issues, and can now advise as follows.
1. Guidance on Commutation of pension was issued on 23 May, and this deals with the vast majority of cases.
2. Guidance on High Earners (including variations on commutations) will be finalised and issued shortly.
3. Early retirement guidance as produced in conjunction with regulation 31 last year is appropriate, in principle, and, again, there will be further consolidation and updating subject to our current consultation exercise. Revised early retirement factors are also subject to ongoing consideration.
4. The current guidance can still be used in cases of Late Retirement. Only benefits accrued up to NRA65 are to be uplifted.  Uplift of benefits accrued after NRA65 to be considered for the new-look scheme.

5. Guidance on Regs 52, 55, and 122 is still subject to resolution of some technical issues. This is being completed by GAD, but it is understood it is not critical for the current time.
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